Bradworthy CP School

Thursday 5th October 2006

Dear Parents,

After School Child Care

I am delighted to be able to inform you that we have a firm intention to begin an after school service immediately after half term.

As a result of the positive response which we received from you when we sent out questionnaires during the summer term we have been able to attract £1000 of initial funding which will allow us to set up the service and run it through to February Half Term.

If the service proves successful during this period, and I’m sure it will, we will then be able to access substantial additional funds from Sure Start which will enable us to continue to subsidise the service and to guarantee that it will run for at least 18 months.

Conditions of this funding require that we carry out a further consultation with parents so PLEASE take the time to fill in the form at the bottom of this letter.

This is really important because if we don’t get a good response ( even if your just saying you wouldn’t use the service ) we won’t get any money.
We need all responses by the middle of next week at the latest.
Ultimately the success, or failure, of this venture will depend upon how many children use it each week but given the shortage of child care in the local area, and the response to our consultation in the summer, I feel confident that we will be able to make a great success of this project.
The service will run from 3.30pm to 6.00pm each school day and it will be recreational in nature. We are not intending this to be an extension to the school day and we will ensure a range of activities to entertain the children. 
This will include organised art / craft activities and the opportunity for the children to simply relax, for example watching DVDs, playing pool, table tennis, board games or Play Station games.

They will also have supervised access to the playground and field when the weather allows.

The above said there will also be the opportunity for older children to spend some time doing their homework if they wish and we are quite happy to support this.

The children will also be offered a light snack and drink during each session.

The idea is that the children have a safe and enjoyable experience at the end of each school day while they wait for you to pick them up.

We intend to offer the service at the following rates:
One full session ( 3.30pm to 6.00pm )

£   6.00

Hourly rate per hour, or part there of

£   2.50

A weeks worth ( 5 sessions paid in advance )
£ 25.00

The service will operate in addition to the school clubs which we already offer and the children will obviously be able to attend these school clubs before going on to our After School Service.

( This is one of the reasons why we are offering the opportunity to pay hourly )

The service will be run by two additional members of staff as explained below,

Job Vacancies
The governors are seeking to employ two additional members of staff to run the After School Service outlined above.
We are seeking to employ a qualified Level 3 Play Leader ( minimum qualification ) and an assistant who does not need to be qualified but who should be willing to undertake training to achieve relevant qualifications. This training would obviously be funded by the school.

We are working to a very tight schedule and applicants must be available immediately after October half term.

Applicants should understand that at this point in time we have not secured funding to run this service beyond February Half Term 2007 and that all appointments will initially be of a temporary nature.

Contracts will reflect this.

The successful applicants will be required to work from 3.15pm to 6.15pm each week day. This will cover the opening hours of the club and also allow 30 minutes each day for setting up and packing away.

It anyone would prefer not to work every evening it may well be possible to arrange a job share so please don’t be put off if you don’t want to work every night.

The governors have agreed the following rates of pay, which they will review on an annual basis:
(the following figures should bee seen as a guide, rather than accurate, as we obviously don’t know anything about individual circumstances such as tax, superannuation or experience at this point)

Play Leader 

Approximately £ 4654 per annum (based on the above hours).
Assistant

Approximately £ 3752 per annum (based on the above hours).
If you would like to discuss any of the above please contact me in school.
Applicants should apply by letter to the school, outlining qualifications and relevant experience and providing contact details for at least one referee. 

All applications must be received by Thursday 12th October, with interviews for the Play Leader taking place on Tuesday 17th October and interviews for their assistant on Friday 20th October.
Parent Evenings

We will be holding parent’s evenings on Tuesday 17th and Wednesday 18th October and this will provide an ideal opportunity for you to come and talk to your child’s / children’s teacher (s).
The children have had plenty of time to settle in to their new classes and this is a really good time to come and talk about the year ahead.

I hope that you will all take advantage of this opportunity.

If you would like an appointment please complete and return the form at the bottom of this letter.

Harvest Meal

The school will be hosting a Harvest Meal at 1.00pm on Friday 20th October. We hope to welcome grandparents and the over 60s of our community into school to have dinner with us.

As you know we are now running our own kitchens. The food that we serve the children is bought fresh and locally and it is wonderfully prepared. During this year’s Harvest we would like to share the food which we give our children with our community.     

The menu will be as follows :

Roast Beef.

Roast Potatoes.

Yorkshire Puddings.

Carrots, Cauliflower and Peas.

Trifle

Tea or Coffee to follow.

Some of the children from Class 5 will be waiting on the tables and it is our intention that the children provide some entertainment.

I hope that as many people as possible will be able to come along. If the children have grandparents living locally please let them know about our harvest meal and please also to feel free to invite neighbours and friends as well.

We will be making a small charge of only £4.50 per meal which will cover our costs. Tickets are limited and available on a first come first served basis and replies should be made by Thursday 12th October.

Please book meals by returning the form at the bottom of this letter or by phoning the school office on 241365.  

PTA News

I’m delighted to be able to inform you that the following parents have volunteered to serve on the PTA committee for the coming year.
The PTA does a tremendous amount of good work for the school and we really are most appreciative of their support.

Chair

Christa Wilson

Vice Chair
Louise Harwood
Secretary
Karen Heard


Treasurer
Teresa Stracey – Cheel 

The PTA’s Social Committee has worked very hard over the last few years and were it not for this work all of the successful and enjoyable events which have taken place would not have been possible.
These events have included Christmas parties and disco, Christmas craft days and fayres, Spring shows, Summer BBQs, Quiz Nights, Talent Shows and an endless list of other events.

These events have raised a lot of money in support of the school including a recent donation of £5000 to update and extend our computer suite.

Our current committee have said that they would like to stand down and if they do all of the above will stop.  This would be a terrible state of affairs. 
We need a new group of volunteers ( perhaps four or five ) but please don’t feel that you will be talking on an impossible task. The current committee are more than happy to work along side a new group so that the change over is smooth and I k now that they would continue to offer what-ever support is needed long in to the future.

If you feel that you might be willing to take this role on please speak to me, or a PTA committee member, as soon as possible.  


The next PTA meeting will be at 2.00pm on Friday 3rd November. The main business will be organising the Christmas Craft Day and Christmas Fayre.

Cabaret Evening
This is taking place on the evening of Friday 27th October from 8.30pm – 1.00am and it sounds like a fantastic night out as well as a great opportunity to raise a lot of money for the school.
There will be entertainment from Tank Sherman (comedian), Joanne Roberts (singer) and “Mysteries of the Mind” with Chris James. The evening will end with a disco.

Refreshments will be served and their will be a waiter service so that drinks can be ordered and collected from the bar for you.

The event is taking place in the memorial hall and tickets are already selling fast at £12 each.

You can get tickets from Helen Curtis (241787), Nikki Martyn (01288 381665) or Karen Heard (241537). 

Halloween Disco
The Halloween Disco will take place on 31st October in the school hall.

There will be two age groups -
Classes 1 and 2:

6.30pm – 7.30pm




Classes 3, 4 and 5:
7.45pm – 9.00pm

The cost will be £ 1.50 per child, however once a first child has paid this price additional siblings will be charged a lower rate of £ 1.00 each.

Refreshments will be available at a nominal charge.
School Uniform

The children have returned to school looking very smart after the summer holidays and as usual we are very grateful to you for ensuring that this is always the case. 

Some of the children have returned to school wearing ankle length socks, this is fine when the weather is warm but can I remind you that the children will require long socks as we start to head in to winter and as the weather gets colder.

Many of the girl’s have already changed in to grey skirts. We would prefer that summer dresses are not worn when the children return to school after October half term. 

As usual girls may wear tights and where-ever possible these should be grey in colour.

It is acceptable for the children to wear long grey trousers on cold days after half term.
Headlice

For the first time in ages we’ve had a couple of instances of headlice and I’m sure that none of us want them to spread. Please check your children’s hair so that you can take appropriate action where necessary. 
Can I remind you that long hair should be tied back when the children are in school.
General School News

I’m going to make a big effort to update the school’s website again over the weekend and it will include a lot of information and news about the things we’ve been up to in, and out, of school.

It will also include examples of the children’s work.

I hope you will be able to check our web-site out soon at www.bradworthy.devon.sch.uk. 
Term Dates

Half Term

Monday 23rd – Friday 27th October
End of Autumn Term
Tuesday 19th December
Start of Spring Term
Monday 8th January
Parent’s Evenings
17th and 18th October
Harvest Meal

20th October
Cabaret Evening

27th October
Halloween Disco

31st October
PTA Meeting

3rd November

Christmas Craft Day
19th November
Christmas Fayre

1st December
Christmas Play

12th, 13th and 14th December
Christmas Dinner

15th December
Christmas Party / Disco 
18th December
Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )

Bradworthy CP School

Autumn 2006
Child’s / Children’s Names:

After School Child Care Questionnaire 

How many children do you have of school age

(or who will be of school age in January 2007) :

I don’t think that my child / children would use the school child care provision.

I think my child / children might use the service occasionally (perhaps a couple of times a month).

I think my child / children would probably use the service fairly regularly (perhaps once a week).

I think my child / children would probably use the service most days.

I wouldn’t use the service now but I might in the future.
(please tick anything that applies)
Any other comments you would like to make:
Parent Evenings

Name:
I would like the following appointment (s):

Tuesday 17th October:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm

	
	


Wednesday 18th October:

	4.00pm - 5.00pm
	5.00pm - 6.00pm
	6.0pm - 7.00pm
	7.00pm -8.00pm

	
	
	
	


( please tick your preferred time slot and we will do our best to accommodate you )

Bradworthy CP School.

Harvest Meal Order, 2006.
Name :

I would to order _____________ Harvest Meals at a cost of £ 4.00 each.

Payment should be dropped into the school office beforehand if at all possible. 

Please reply by Thursday 12th October at the latest.

The meal is taking place from 1.00pm on Friday 20th October 2006. Please arrive after 12.30pm.

Signed :
